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To that Undiscovered
Country

Donald L. Collins

J. Harrison Dennis

James L. Jones

C. Clinton Joyce

Wlbur L. Morrison

Max L. Newcomer

Editor Notice

The Desert Dust is published

monthly except July and

August by El Korah Shriners at

1118 West Idaho Street, Boise,

Idaho 83702.

All articles, events, unit

activities, announcements, and

pictures must be in the hands

of the Editor by the 20th of the

month preceding the

publication month in order to

get them in the Dust.

Please submit all ads, articles,

pictures, and announcements

for publication in the Dust to

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

or drop them in the Desert Dust

mailbox at El Korah.

September 2018 Stated Meeting
The next Stated Meeting of El Korah Shriners will be on Wednesday, September 12, 2018.

Social hour starts at 6:00 pm, dinner will be at 6:30, and the meeting will start at 7:30 pm. Join

your fellow Nobles as we start the second half of 2018!

EL KORAH SHRINE

2018 OFFICERS

Elected Officers

Potentate…………………...Dave Thomas

Chief Rabban………….….Garland Risner

Assistant Rabban……….....Rick Holloway

High Priest & Prophet..…….….Will Votaw

Oriental Guide………..….....…Dale Rutter

Treasurer…….………..………..Gary Betts

Recorder…….…..….....….…...…Art Kilton

Appointed Divan

Director…………..…...….…Jesse Laduke

Assistant Director…....….......Noah Serna

Chaplain …………….……..…...John Field

1st Ceremonial Master….....….Blake Titus

2nd Ceremonial Master....Raymond Schild

Marshal…..….........................Justin Boyer

Captain of the Guard….….Jimmy Hansen

Outer Guards……….…......Sean Newbry,

Chris Burgess, Gary Anton,

Jason Cheke, Wayne Foster

Aides

Chief Aide…….….…….………Ric Bobier

Desert Dust

Editor...……………..….Rick Holloway

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

Phone Numbers

Recorder…………...……….208-343-0571

Oasis………………………..208-343-1341

Office fax…………..….…....208-336-1527

Events: Circus/Football……208-333-8350

Hospital Board Members

Salt Lake City………..Ray Westmoreland

Portland………………………Dave Triplett

Portland…………..…….…..Rick Holloway

Portland……………...…Mike Mastropaolo

Advertise in the 

Desert Dust!
Reach over 700 Nobles,

Ladies, and friends who

receive the printed version of

the Desert Dust, plus

hundreds more who download

the web version!

W x H      Price per month

2” x 3”       $20

2” x 5½”    $30

3¾” x 4¾” $40 (1/4 page)

7” x 4¾”    $60 (1/2 page)

7” x 9”       $80 (full page)

Your ad may be adjusted to fit

in available space, but it will

be at least as large as the

sizes listed above.

2018 Dues

There are still 118 Nobles

who have not paid their 2018

dues. Please help El Korah

and pay your dues today.

You can call the Recorder’s

office at 208-343-0571 for

assistance. Thank you!
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Potentate’s Page    By Illustrious Sir Dave Thomas
Back to work! First off, I would like to thank the Nobles of El Korah Temple for allowing me to
represent you this year, the summer break (?) is the frosting on the cake. Condensing what Lady
Pam and I have been doing the last 3 months into one page is a formidable task, but here goes.

June 2-3 found us at Gunfighter Skies at the Mountain Home Air Force Base. Thanks to Noble
Steve Bennett, our volunteers received passes to the VIP Tent and party at the Officers Club after
the show. Thanks Noble Steve!

On June 16, we participated in the Emmett Parade.  There was a great turnout from El Korah! Lady Pam and I had the honor 
of riding in Miss “T”, Thanks Noble Joe.

We suddenly found ourselves in the beginning of the Circus. On June 17, we joined the Circus team and headed East for 6
shows. Idaho Falls was down 50% due to weather, but Pocatello and Filer were on track. We had plenty of help from our
Eastern Nobles, thanks to all. We came home to the Treasure Valley on June 22 to the Ford Idaho Center for 5 shows.
Wow, what a venue! Our biggest concern was it would be too big, but by the time the F.I.C. and Jordan Circus team put
things together it was perfect. The Ford Idaho Center provided us with the Rodeo Room as our command center, if you’ve
never been up there, take a tour and see how the upper crust rolls.

June 23rd Dazzle and I played hooky from the Circus and joined the Tin Lizzies at the Fiddle Parade in Weiser.

July 4th took us to Cascade for the Ionic #82 Breakfast followed by the Parade. Noble Steve Bate corralled Noble Jay
Garrett, Noble Don Nelson and myself as Sidewinder drivers, what a blast, we actually did pretty good. The Sand Duners
added even more excitement, thanks for participating.

July 15th-19th Imperial Session Daytona Beach Florida, great time had by all, I will give details at our stated meeting
September 12th.

July 20th Breaking Benjamin Tour CD sales resulted in an estimated donation to the SHC-SLC of $3,558. Many thanks to
Noble Corey and his team of volunteers for furthering our mission of helping kids and having fun.

August 4th - E-W Game Baker City, always a great time, the community loves Shriners, the hospitality afforded and the
small town welcome makes you proud to be a Shriner. This year we teamed with Hillah and Al Kader in a joint hospitality
room, by Sunday we had made lots of new friends, with promises to do it again next year.

August 16th-18th PNSA Casper, WY. The International Award Winning Tin Lizzies once again ended up at the top of the
heap, Congratulations! Saturdays parade was a little damp, At the last minute, I was invited by the T.L. team to drive a
Lizzie, after drinking the obligatory shot of ethylene glycol, I got behind the wheel and away we went, thanks Lizzies.

August 26th – All Masonic Picnic at Challis. Perfect day, great fellowship, outstanding food. Challis #92 furnished the steak,
accompanied by potluck sides, always a treat to sample foods from the Sawtooth’s.

Picnics with the Greeters, outings with the Nomads and summer fun with the Snake River Shrine Club filled in the blanks.

Now what’s coming up:
September 8 - A.F.A.D. in M.H., HELP! Dazzle needs a new heart, as much as I hate to give it up, the Potentate job ties me
up and Dazzle is missing all the fun and excitement we have as Shriners. Some one please step up and give it a try.
September 9 – Please join us for the 1st annual Walk&Roll for Love to support the Portland SHC. Tentative plan is to leave
from Mountain Home after the A.F.A.D Parade in the Shrine van and spend the night in Wilsonville, we will pick up
interested folks along the way. Walk info: https://lovetotherescue.org/events/walk-for-love-portland/
September 12 – Stated Meeting, video-conferencing with Eastern Idaho and Twin Falls, the key to success is for everyone to
disable WiFi on their phones during the meeting. Roosters Catering is providing the meal.
September 15 – Walk/Roll for Love-Salt Lake City SHC-for more information, call the Recorder’s office
September 21 – Carats for Caring, First Lady Pam’s project, proceeds go to Camp Un-limb-ited for teen amputees.
September 28 - Nobility night, theme: “Welcome back to the Temple”. Good food, music and a great time for all.
See you all at the Temple!

Yours in the Faith,   David E. Thomas, Potentate 2018 and Lady Pam
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Players Playbill

The Players Unit is gearing up for a busy fall.

Look for the Players at the Ceremonial in

November as well as helping with sound and

lights at many of the events happening at El

Korah this fall.

We will soon be sending out a casting call for the

2019 Melodrama. If you ever wanted to act in a

Melodrama, make sure you come to the casting

call for your opportunity to be part of the fun!

Visit one of the Common Cents stores soon - six
locations in Pocatello, three in Idaho Falls, plus
Logan, UT and Brigham City, UT!

Significant Contributor to the 

El Korah Patient Travel Fund

www.commoncentsstores.com/storelocator

Cooking From the Heart
By Ill. Sir Mike Yavno

During 2017, Lady Carol Yavno and her Divan Ladies
created a Cookbook, entitled, “Cooking from the Heart ”.
Lady Carol and I paid for all the costs of printing and
assembly of the books in 2017 that are now in circulation.
Lady Carol submitted a check for $4,400.00, the net
proceeds, to the “Shriners Hospital for Children” in Salt
Lake for the 2018 Camp Un-limb-ited fund for our Shriner
Kids. This finished their 2017 fund-raising project. The
remaining books from the first printing, which continue to
be Best Sellers, are now being sold by others.

Additionally, we donated a Diamond Ring for a Raffle at
the Annual All Masonic Christmas Party on December 3,
2017. Lady Carol and I will be presenting a check for
$1,470.00, the net proceeds of the raffle, to the El Korah
Ball Room Restoration Committee on Tuesday August 28,
2018. This concludes our fund-raising projects for 2017.
We are most grateful that you allowed me to be your
Potentate and Lady Carol to be your first lady for 2017.
Thank You, Mike Yavno PP, 2017.

Boise Community Band Performance
This was our annual event held on the last Friday of
August each year. The Boise Community Band provides a
free concert to the community and Nobels and Ladies of
El Korah Shrine. The event was attended by
approximately forty guests. Everyone had a great time
and were able to hear music written by Henry Mancini,
Jerome Kern and other famous composers. Most notable
was the final composition written by John Phillip Sousa
“Stars and Stripes Forever .” Photo by Mike Yavno PP.

Sportsmans Classic Raffle and Auction

Slightly different name and slightly different concept. We're adding several new dimensions to our program this year. We're only selling

tickets on line this year, we're adding some new games and an auction and nicer meal and limiting the number of tickets to only 400. That

makes the odds much better too!

Thank you, thank you, thank you to all of those nobles, ladies, and friends who helped staff our Sportsmans Raffle booth at the fair and

especially Santa Bob for coordinating that effort! Great job! ! ! ! Our exposure there was just what we needed to jump start the second wave

of our on sales. AS of this writing, more than half of the reserved seats upstairs are sold, 75 % of our corporate tables are spoken for and

nearly 25% of our general admission "downstairs" seats are sold. We're expecting a sell out and a great time as always. If you know

anyone who wants tickets or you haven't purchased yours, you better get them while you can or you may miss out.

The Sportsmans team is working toward bringing a whole new level in 2018 and our sincere thanks to Dennis Dillon R V Marine Power

Sports for their support as our headline sponsor of this year's gala! We will be reaching out to the clubs and units for volunteers to help with

the event. Those of you who have helped in years past know firsthand how much fun we have and we're looking forward to bigger better

time this year. Please contact one of the team members or chairman Garland Risner at 208-866-9411 if you want to help at the event!
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IRAS TEMPLE NO. 40, 
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

By SALLY SABINO
Princess Badoura

The Fun Bus to Jackpot on July 11 was a delightful Event. I heard everyone had a fun time on the bus and as well as at the
Casino.

A 5K/1K Fun Run and Walk at Kleiner Park was held on July 14th. We had a great turnout with many us actually participating.
We also had many from the community attending. It was a beautiful warm morning with water stations, balloons marking
the finish line, raffles, prizes, music and lively conversation.

August 9, 10, and 11 was the North West Daze “Bee Our Guest” event hosted by Iras Temple No. 40. It was a great success. I
never saw so many of our Busy Bees flying in and out of the Hive.

They were cooking, cleaning, driving, introducing the booths, dancing, laughing and smiling their way through fast schedules,
HOT weather and beautiful conversations with our guests. A Special Thank You goes out to El Korah Shrine. You pitched in
wherever it was needed and you were greatly appreciated.

The 4th Annual Golf Tournament was held on the 10th of our North West Daze and was once again a huge success. Numbers
aren’t in yet however I heard once again it exceeded last years. For those who attended, I hope you didn’t miss Summer
Santa Claus Bob Albert. Great golfing, beautiful setting, prizes, fun teams, delicious lunch and Christmas in July!

Our Summer Picnic was held at Winsted Park on August 19. Friends and family enjoyed a delicious potluck meal from
members and special hamburgers and Keith Holloway’s famous corndogs.

Fall is around the corner and with that begins many activities to help communities become more aware of our “”Shrine
Children.”

September 9 is the Walk for Love in Portland
September 15 is the Walk for Love in Salt Lake City, UT.

Please mark your calendar for our Daughters of the Nile Fashion Show November 10, 2018. We would love to see your ladies
there.

Queen Jackie promises lots of fun with the holidays in mind for this show.

Summer for Iras Temple No. 40 has been busy.

June 22nd – 28th Queen Jackie, Line Officers, Delegates and many
Ladies of the Household attended the Daughters of the Nile 102nd
Annual Supreme Session in Cincinnati, OH and the crowning of
Supreme Queen Shirley Henley.

Grand Lodge, A.F. & A.M. of Idaho

Invites you to the annual meeting of the Grand Lodge

September 20-22, 2018 at the Red Lion Hotel, Lewiston, ID

Registration information at www.idahomasons.org/annualcommunications.html
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Portland Shrine Hospital Report
Rick Holloway, Board of Governors

The Portland Shriners Hospital is holding a Walk/Roll for Love on Sunday,
September 9 in Portland. If you are interested in participating, please sign up
at www.lovetotherescue.org /events/walk-for-love-Portland. The event will
be held at Duniway Park Track & Field, SW Barbur Boulevard and SW Sheridan
in Portland. The Walk starts at 8 am and will be done by 11:30 am. We look
forward to seeing everyone in Portland!

Greeters Greetings
By Ed Hulme, Secretary/Treasurer

The Greeters’ June was a very interesting presentation by Ada County Sheriff Steve Bartlett and his assistant Nicole Carr. Ada
County is facing many challenges in the future with the continued growth. There are issues facing the county from jail costs
and space to never ending traffic. We must expect to feel the growing pains of a larger city.

We held our annual summer picnic August 12th in Meridian. It was well attended and everyone enjoyed the chance to see
friends and visit.

The planned program for Friday September 7th will be County Commissioner Rick Visser. Rick is an attorney ( U of I Law) and
also active in a program called The Idaho Innocence Project. He will bring with him a man who was convicted of the murder
of a little girl in Nampa. He spent 18 years on death row, still proclaiming he didn't do it. At some point, Rick and the
Innocence Project became interested in the case and were able to use DNA evidence to clear him.

East-West Shrine Football Game-Baker City
On Saturday, August 5, several El Korah Nobles made the trip to Baker City, Oregon to participate in and support the East-
West Shrine Football Game. Once again, many activities held on Friday and Saturday kept everyone busy and reminded us all
why we are Shriners! There were speeches from Shriner kids, representatives from Rainbow Girls, Potentates from Al Kader,
El Korah, and Hillah Shrines, plus the Most Worshipful Grand Master of Masons in Oregon, who was accompanied by most of
the Oregon Grand Lodge line and several District Deputy Grand Masters.

The weather tried to get a bit stormy on us by the evening, but it still ended up being a terrific day for all.
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El Korah

American Legion

Post 100

Dear Veteran, August 2018

The Post has been on vacation this summer, and is about to
resume our post activities. Accordingly, we will have a
September meeting on the 21st (always the 3rd Friday of the
month). As usual, we will have a lunch at 11:30 a.m. in the El
Korah’s Oasis followed by a meeting at noon. Our meeting
location is 1118 West Idaho Street downtown Boise.

Last year was a good membership year, finishing well above
100%. We have recently begun a new membership year and
the challenge for another 100% year is ahead of us. It is
achievable with everyone’s help. So when you meet someone
new, ask them if they are a veteran, then when did they serve?
If they qualify for membership, ask them to join our American
Legion Post. It is that easy, and with this approach, we can
again be a 100% Post in 2019.

I hope to see many of you again after our summer recess at our
September meeting. Until then continue to have a fun and
safe summer.

Airshow of the Cascades!

El Korah Noble Steve Bennett

flew his Christen Eagle in the

Airshow of the Cascades in

Madras, Oregon on August

25, promoting the Shriners

Hospitals for Children. Noble

Rick Holloway joined the

effort and talked about the

Hospitals to several visitors.

Thank you, Noble Steve, for

your work on behalf of

Shriners!!

Boise State Football Season 
is here!

Tailgate parties will be held at El
Korah each day BSU plays a
football game this fall! Watch
your email for announcements of
future parties!
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Carats for Caring

Carats for Caring is El Korah Shrine First Lady Pam

Thomas’ project to benefit Camp Un-Limb-ited Teen

Amputee Camp conducted by Shriners Hospital for

Children, Salt Lake City, Utah. . It is a “Girls Night Out”

event to raise camp funds for teens to attend the camp

and will be held Friday, September 21, 2018 from 5:30

to 8 PM at the El Korah Shrine Center, 1118 W. Idaho,

Boise, ID.

The Un-Limb-ited camps are for teen patients of

Shriners Hospitals for Children living with limb loss or

deficiency. These camps offer a unique opportunity for

teens to gain confidence and form strong bonds with

other amputees while learning either adaptive skiing

and snowboarding or whitewater river rafting and

camping in the Utah wilderness. Patients from any of

the Shriners Hospitals for Children are eligible to attend

camp. There is no cost to participate in this camp.

Camp covers individualized instruction, equipment,

food, lodging and activities for the duration of the camp.

There is a summer camp and a winter camp.

Carats for Caring tickets are limited to 200 and cost

$30.00 each (tax deductible). The ticket will be entered

into a drawing for a beautiful necklace and for door

prizes. You do not need to be present to win the

drawing, but you will want to be present to enjoy the

evening of fun. There will be wine tastings, shopping

specialty items, chocolate, enjoying delectable finger

foods, and a wine glass drawing. Purchase a wine

glass for $20 and have a chance to win a flight to either

McCall, Idaho or Jackpot, Nevada. All ticket and wine

glass sales proceeds go to Camp Un-Limb-ited.

For information on Carats for Caring contact Pam

Thomas 208-405-1870 or Regie McFarland 208-859-

8136.

Air Force Appreciation Day (AFAD)
By Johnny Willis, Ambassador Emeritus

The Elmore Shrine Club and The El Korah Tin Lizzie Patrol would like to extend an invitation to your Unit/Club to
attend the Mountain Home Air Force Appreciation Day Parade on Saturday 8 September 2018.

The parade will start at 10:30 A.M. Line up will begin at 09:30 A.M. on South Main Street by the Commercial Tire
Store.

Please R.S.V.P. to Noble Johnny A. Willis A.S.A.P. with your parade information and a head count for the luncheon
after the parade via cell phone: 208-590-2147 or email: johnnyawillis@yahoo.com

This information is needed A.S.A.P. in order to order the right amount of food and to get you in the lineup for the
parade. The luncheon will be hosted, with donations accepted, at the American Legion Hall, 515 East 2nd South,
after the parade from 12:30 PM to 2:00 PM. The luncheon will consist of pulled pork on a bun, salads, ice tea,
coffee and water. There will be NO bar open this year.

AFAD Line Up

1. All Masonic Family Float 7. Shrine Van
2. Glenns Ferry Masons 8. Tin Lizzies

covered wagon 9. Elmore Shrine Club
3. Black Light Patrol 10. Greeters
4. El Korah Potentate 11. Twin Falls Shrine Club

5. Classic Cars 12. El Korah Dazzle
6. Cameleers 13. Sand Duners
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From the Recorder’s Desk
A lot has happened within the Shrine during the last few months. The Recorder’s Office is the central clearing house for most
activities. We want to keep the membership informed and up to date about our accomplishments and the many events we
have at El Korah and other Shrine and Masonic-related activities.

Our kitchen has been “under construction” for some months. You’ll be pleased to learn that the many improvements are
finished. The old, unusable, standing refrigerator and freezer were removed. The wooden cabinets were removed as well.
The walk in refrigerator has a new floor. The kitchen appliances were steam cleaned. A few important parts were replaced
on the stove, oven and ice maker. The front part of the kitchen has a new sheet vinyl floor. A short wall was installed and all
the front walls painted. Electrical outlets were added for appliances. Stainless Steel tables replaced the wooden tables. The
kitchen office has a new sheet vinyl floor, making it an asset rather than an eyesore. We tested everything during Northwest
Daze put on by Iras Temple No. 40, Daughters of the Nile, and are pleased to say everything worked perfectly.

To cap off a successful kitchen repair/remodel, the El Korah Sand Duner Unit stepped up and purchased a beautiful new
commercial refrigerator and freezer. If you haven't seen them yet, peek in the kitchen the next time you are at El Korah.
Thank you to the Sand Duners for your incredible donation to our Temple. It is very much appreciated!!

Unfortunately, while we were in the middle of the kitchen renovation, the upstairs men’s room urinal flooded over and
wasn’t discovered until damage was done to the Men’s Room floor and the ceiling of the Tiger Room below. You’ll be pleased
to know that all repairs have been made. We all know our wonderful Temple sometimes shows its age and we need to be
ready to fix it up as needed.

Now, however, you can schedule your Units and Clubs monthly meetings (translated - dinners) at the Shrine. Our chef, Ronda
DeGiorgio is prepared to provide you with tasty meals at reasonable prices. For the immediate future, we can offer lunches
to groups of 15 or more with advance notice. If we can entice enough folks to frequent the Shrine during the day, we may be
able to offer more services. Perhaps a hot dog or burger while you are in the Oasis? Maybe some Nachos? The ladies
mentioned that their pinochle group would like to have their regular play day, and meal, back at the Shrine. It may take a
while for everyone to realize the value of the remodel. We haven’t had lunch available at the Shrine for some time. Let’s get
back together! (We are open to ideas) It took a long time to get here. It may take some time to get close to the past.

Between the Circus, football games, Northwest Daze, requests for travel assistance to our hospitals, and a host of activities
nearly every week, this summer has been far from a vacation. Kim has been a terrific resource for me, Nobles, and our
Temple and represents us well with the many phone calls and visitors we have. Thank you, Kim, for all you do. There are
several Nobles who have not taken the summer off from supporting Shrine activities either. Thank you all for your
continuous support.

A Nobility Night in the near future might just start our new venture off with a bang. We’ll work on a schedule and make an
announcement. Until then, Welcome Back everyone. It’s your Shrine, let’s make it great.

If you enjoy history, you may enjoy:

A Musician in the Great War

Diary of a WW1 Soldier
By

Adolph Kuellmer and 

Joanne Kuellmer Franklin

This book features Joanne’s grandfather’s diary kept while

he was serving in France during WW1 including time in

the trenches, Adolph’s photos before, during and after the

war, a roster of his regiment, and an introduction written

by Joanne.

Copies available on Amazon (by title), or from Joanne.

Email Joanne for more information at

joannekf@gmail.com
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Commercial and Residential Cleaning Services
Commercial and Residential Carpet Cleaning

Owner: Glen and Darla Butz
208-724-7619


